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DATA PROTECTION
Your personal details are held on a computer belonging to an officer of the Coombe Abbey
Woodturners. Your details are purely for the use of the Club, and are not passed to any third
party. If you object to your name, address and telephone number being held on a computer
belonging to an officer of the Club, then please write to any member of the committee.

HEALTH & SAFETY NOTICE

Woodturning can be dangerous! Always follow the manufacturers’ instructions and safety
advice when operating power tools. Never try the techniques shown at our demonstrations or
in our Newsletter if you are unsure or the procedure does not feel safe. Always use the
guarding and other safety equipment.

The Club takes reasonable care to operate and instruct in a safe manner and strongly recom-
mends all members to follow the Club’s Health and Safety rules and the guidance notes that
the AWGB issue in their Revolutions magazine from time to time.

Committee Members and Contacts

Chairman    Graham Ball
Vice Chairman   Giles Headley
Treasurer  & Membership Secretary Lee Cartwright
Secretary    Rod Young
Events Secretary   Eric Taylor
Newsletter/Web Site Editor  Rob Sheehan
    Graham Cashmore
    Peter Orange
    Pat Hanley

Training Coordinator  Michael Archer
Library Custodian   Gary Jones

Website: https://www.coombeabbeywoodturners.org

Copy Deadline for the February issue of the Newsletter is:-
Wednesday 24th January 2024

Please forward your News, Stories and Photographs to:-
  Robert Sheehan- Newsletter Editor -
  M: 07905 185122. E-mail: robsheehan@virginmedia.com

© Copyright Coombe Abbey Woodturning Club 2024
The content of this newsletter must not be copied or reproduced without the written

permission of the newsletter editor.

https://www.coombeabbeywoodturners.org


From the Editor

Party and the competition winners.

We had an excellent Christmas dinner
followed by cakes, mince pies and
cheese.

Giles came up with the quiz questions
again this year and there was lots of head
scratching going on. For those of you
who didn’t attend, I’m sure Giles would
be happy to provide a copy.

There were plenty of entries for the
competitions and the standard was very
high, with some superb pieces entered.
Pictures start on page 12.

I managed a first, a third and a fourth in
the competitions that I entered. The
judging sheets helped in identifying
where I can do better next year.

Happy New Year
Rob
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Chairman’s Jottings
Hello to all,

By the time you are reading this the Christmas day
festivities will be over and you should be looking
forward to welcoming in the new year. I do hope you
enjoyed your Christmas with Family and friends.
Coombe Abbey Woodturners held our Christmas party on Saturday
December 9th 2023 and we were looking forward to a hot meal this year
with Turkey and all the trimmings. We were not disappointed as Jill
Steedman and her helpers put on a splendid feast cooked to perfection.
Everyone I spoke to about it said they were more than pleased with their
meal.

As usual the annual competitions took place very ably organised and run
by Giles Headley who I would like to thank in these pages for the work
he put in organising not only the competitions but also arranging the
quizzes to occupy everyone whilst the competition judging took place.
No doubt you will be reading Rob Sheehan’s report as Newsletter editor
in the pages of this magazine.

Our AGM takes place at 10.00 am on Saturday January 6th 2024. Please
try to attend this very important meeting so that you can elect the officers
and committee to run the club in 2024. If you yourself would like to take
on one of these roles then get another member to put your name forward
as the proposer.

We have a list of demonstrations and events to look forward to in 2024
including once again the Daffodil Festival at Monks Kirby and the
Godiva Festival at Coventry Memorial Park. Hopefully all these events
will be supported by you our members and don’t forget that our work-
shop at Coombe Country Park continues to be popular with a lot of our
members so if you would like to come along and swell the numbers you
would be most welcome.

Once again we will be attending as a club ‘Woodworks at Daventry’ in
May. We will soon be embarking on the group project of a Christmas



One Line Philosopher:
“Life shrinks or expands in proportion to one’s courage”

Anais Nin

Carousel to be entered in this years competition. The competitions which
will take place over the days of the event haven't been decided on yet but
when they are we will need volunteers for taking on these projects so
please give that some thought.

As I stated in last months newsletter we have been invited to attend
Warwick Racecourse on Saturday January 13th 2024 where we will be
accommodated in a Marquee along with other crafts. We now have a list
of people attending who’s names have been sent to the organisers. These
individuals will be getting an email from me with all the necessary
directions and details for attending this event and will be getting a pass
for free entry which hopefully we will be handing out at our AGM.

All for now, and I hope to see you all soon.
Wishing you all a very Happy New Year.
Keep those bevels rubbing

Regards
Graham
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This Month’s Newsletter Sponsor.
Crown Hand Tools

I would like to thank Crown for sponsoring this month’s newsletter. My
first set of woodturning tools were a boxed set of Crown tools and I am
still using them today, after many year’s good  service . They have a great
range of tools for the woodturner. I particularly like my M42 steel bowl
gouge that hold it’s edge even when being used by students during
workshop lessons..

Editor

Proudly Manufactured in Sheffield England

As a family owned company, Crown Hand Tools and our
loyal staff have been proudly manufacturing traditional
woodworking hand tools for over fifty years.

Handmade to the finest quality, Crown has found the perfect
equilibrium between tradition and innovation, making our
tools beautiful as well as functional.

Our Master Craftsmen hand forge, temper and grind our
tools as our ancestors did, whilst also using modern process-
es and materials, such as Cryogenics and Powder Metallurgy.

This combination of old and new techniques ensures we are
giving our customers what we consider the best quality hand
tools available

Tel: +44 (0)114 2612300

Email. info@crownhandtools.ltd.uk

For more information visit http://www.crownhandtools.ltd.uk/

Crown Hand Tools (A Company Profile)

http://www.crownhandtools.ltd.uk/
https://www.abrasivesplus.com/


http://www.crownhandtools.ltd.uk/
https://www.abrasivesplus.com/
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Christmas Party 2023

Above - Members start to arrive for the Christmas Party

Below - Presentation of flowers to the excellent catering team
Alison Elliott, Anne Whinray, Jill Steedman, Michelle Stanbridge.

Also Carl Stanbridge and Gillian Henley-Clover (not pictured).
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Christmas Party 2023 - continued

Chairman Graham Ball and Treasurer Lee Cartwright presenting a
cheque for £1450 to the Midlands Air Ambulance
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Competition Winners

Rhodes’ Trophy

First
Don Kildin
(no picture)

Second
Lee Cartwright

Third
Mike Smith
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Competition Winners - continued

Austin’s Trophy

A Goblet

First - Rob Sheehan

Second - Peter Orange
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Competition Winners - continued

John Bradbury
Memorial Trophy

Hollow Form

First - Lee Cartwright

Second - Rod Young

Third - Pat Hanley
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Competition Winners - continued

Jim Eliot Trophy
Christmas Theme

First - Lee Cartwright
Second - Michael Archer

Third - Rob Sheehan
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Competition Winners - continued

Roger Warren-Finding Shield
Woodturner of the Year

First - Michael Archer
Second - Brian Whinray

Third - Peter Briggs

Roy Nichols Trophy
Won by Brian Whinray
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Activities of other clubs in the Midlands area
As a matter of courtesy and to ensure that there is space available to accommodate
members wishing to visit other clubs demo’s, please use the contact telephone
number where shown.

North Warwickshire & Hinckley Woodturners
Tuesday Janyary 2 No meeting
Tuesday Janyary 16 Demo by Rob Sheehan (off centre candlesticks)

Contact Steve Obrien 01788-521527
—------------------------------------------------------

Tudor Rose Woodturners
Thursday 11th January  Club Demonstrator
Thursday 25th January  Richard Findley

Contact Colin Smith 07939-004375 communications@tudor-rose-turners.co.uk
—------------------------------------------------------

West Midlands Woodturners
Sunday 21st. January Hands On – Inverted Turning

Contact  John Hooper 0121 354 8464
—------------------------------------------------------

West Northants Woodturners

Wednesday 23rd January Geoff Warr

Contact  Tom Donnely 01327 349093
—------------------------------------------------------

Trent Valley Woodturners

No information available

Contact  Ian Ethell https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/contact/

https://www.hinckleywoodturners.org.uk/
http://www.tudor-rose-turners.co.uk/index.html
https://wmwoodturners.org.uk/
https://westnorthantswoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/contact/


https://www.hinckleywoodturners.org.uk/
http://www.tudor-rose-turners.co.uk/index.html
https://wmwoodturners.org.uk/
https://westnorthantswoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/contact/
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CHESTNUT FINISHES
Any item from the catalogue can be supplied.

 10% discount on Chestnut finishes
for Club members.

Ring: Eric Taylor on 02476 328831

Equipment For Sale

Disclaimer
The club is not responsible for any item appearing on these pages.
The buyer and seller must make their own arrangements as to the
condition, suitability, delivery, payment and price etc.

Charnwood W815 wood lathe, tools and tommy bar operated chuck. £75
Collection only from Thornton, Leicestershire.
Contact Rob Sheehan acting for the seller.
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Equipment for sale - continued
Jubilee Lathe. Reduced price £350. See Graham, Lee or Eric. Tools and
chuck included. Currently dismantled for storage but was fully working.
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No More Paper Copies of the Newsletter
Printing paper copies of the newsletter (in black and white) costs the club
over £400 per year to print. It was decided by the committee that paper
copies will no longer be sent to members. Make sure that Lee has your
email address so that you can continue to receive the full colour newslet-
ter via email. Sorry if this affects you but, with room rent and demonstra-
tor costs rising, the committee felt that we could make better use of the
money.

Booking Training Sessions
Michael Archer is now handling all training session bookings.

Please phone him.
Do not book a session without Michael’s prior agreement.

AWGB Subscriptions Now Due
Lee Cartwright will be in the workshop to collect the £31 club + AWGB

subscription on the following dates:
7th/14th/21st January

Cash, Card or Bank Transfer is preferred.
Cheques must be made out to “Coombe Abbey Woodturning Club”,

Not “AWGB” and not “CAWT”.

Coombe Workshop Christmas Opening Times
The workshop will be closed between Christmas and the New Year for a

deep clean.
It will open again on Wednesday 3rd January.
Training will restart on Tuesday 9th January

Notices
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Competition Entries



Competition Entries - continued



Calendar of Events 2024
Saturday January 6 AGM Walsgrave
Saturday January 13 Display/Demo at Warwick Racecourse
Friday February 16 Ian Ethell  Shilton
Saturday March 16 Chris Parker  Walsgrave
Sunday April 14  Daffodil Festival Monks Kirby
Saturday April 20 Mick Hanbury Walsgrave
Friday/Saturday May 10/11   Woodworks at Daventry
Saturday/Sunday July 6/7  Godiva Festival
Saturday July 13  Gary Rance Walsgrave
Saturday September 7 Steve Heeley Walsgrave
Friday October 18 Lee Cartwright Shilton
Saturday December 14 Christmas party 12:30  Walsgrave

Meeting Locations:
Walsgrave Baptist Church, 10am - 4pm

Hinckley Road, Coventry, CV2 2EX.

Shilton Village Hall, 6:30pm - 9pm
Wood Lane, Shilton, CV7 9JZ

Coming up
Friday February 16th Demo by Ian Ethel

Next Meeting
Annual General Meeting

Saturday 6th January at Walsgrave Baptist Church
10 am start


